
Storm Water Coalition Minutes 
June 23, 2011

1.  Welcome and Roll 

2. Storm Water Instructor update
Jenny was able to contact all the schools on the list with the exception of about 3 or 4
schools that declined to have the presentation. Glen will contact the Coalition members
for these schools to see what can be done to have them seen next year. Members were
asked to review the list that will be published to make updates for schools. This should be
published for review in July. 

It has been reported a fifth grade teacher inquired as to how she could have the
presentation given to her fifth grade class. Scout Troops have requested Jenny to give the
Storm Water presentation to their groups. The presentation is being received well. 

It is her goal to have the list of schools with scheduled presentation dates to present to the
coalition members prior to the next school year so when school starts she is ready. 

  
3. Sub-committees Updates

A. Inspection Committee - Ryan Johnson(Orem-City), Juan Garrido(Springville City), Don
Overson(Vineyard City),  Mark Atwood(Pleasant Grove City),  Scott Allen(Provo City),
Jeff Maag(Cedar Hills City)

1. ComplianceGo Program
This program has been purchased for a six (6) month trial period for all coalition
municipalities to test. Should they agree to continue to use the program, the price
of the program will be offered to the coalition by the creators. Coalition members
are encouraged to take the time to setup an account and use the system during
this time. The trial fee is $500.00 dollars a month. 

Training sessions as a coalition or for each member can be setup. An email will
be sent with the links for the coalition members to log on and setup their user
accounts. Registration will be in the month of July. Starting up for coalition to
begin using the program is scheduled for the month of August. 

2. State inspection forms
The state has accepted various forms from other municipalities. The hope is that
everyone will be using the same forms to make it as simple as possible for the
State to gather all the information and reports. 

B. Education committee - Steve Johnson(Orem City), Glen Tanner(Utah County Public
Works), Paul Miller(Lindon City)

1. Promotional Items
Promotional items have been purchased for cities to handout during their city
festivals this summer. Allotments based on how much each city pays and
population. A number of different items for distribution have been ordered.
Springville City, Orem City, Cedar Hills City, were able to handout to many of
their residents. Contact Glen prior to your celebrations or festivals. They can be
picked up at Public Works.

Paul Miller appreciated the water bottle carabineers. Plastic water bottles are
found many times clogging up the storm drains. They were thinking if more



people used the clip on water bottle attachments, they can hold on to them better
until they reach a trash receptacle. 

C. Discharge Committee - Nestor Gallo(American Fork City), Stan Orme(Orem City),
Rustin Porter(Springville City), Don Renyolds(ACCENA Group)

1. A power point has been created to assist the committee regarding understanding
legal explanations and issues for the reporting. They will present the power point
at the next storm water meeting. 

D. Post Construction Committee - Trapper Burdick(Spanish Fork City), Rick Sabey(Orem
City), Curtis Chatwin(Lehi City), Juan Garrido(Springville City)

4. State Storm Water program updates 
 The permit database is up and running. Members may still encounter some glitches. It is

ready for members to create their accounts and should be online. If you encounter
difficulties, contact Harry Campbell. At the next meeting, an account will be created for
all to see how to get started. 

To terminate permits, contact Harry Campbell’s office and they can assist members to
clean up your list of old permits. They want to verify that those projects have been
stabilized. 

NOI will have a charge. Some projects will show pending. If they are from the last couple
of months back, contact Campbell’s office to discuss those project so that they do not get
charged. 

Industrial Permits are covered under the MS4 permits. Contact Campbell’s office to
terminate the permits. This excludes sewer treatment plants, land fills, transportation and
sector P. 

Rhonda is working on the new Salt Lake County permit. When this has been completed
she will again focus on audits. They will be checking back to make sure all corrections
have been made. A question had arose regarding the fines the were imposed and the need
to spend money on a storm water coalition program. It will be expected now that fines
will be enforced. The cities are encouraged to support their storm water coalition
members. A list has been compiled by the State of cities that they believe have not been
doing what they need to comply with State standards. Action will be taken soon. Some
fines are estimated to be around $100,000.00. 

NEP areas have grown considerably. A new NEP map will be published soon. 

5. Other Business
Flooding conditions in Utah County areas were discussed. Pre snow fall preparations
have shown to be very helpful to keep the creeks and rivers flowing. 

EPA 
American Fork City has been visited by the EPA. The EPA is visiting cities in regards to
industrial activity. Fines are being issued. Cities are encouraged to follow through on
issuing citations. Members are encouraged to take immediate action to make sure
industries in their areas are complying with EPA and State standards. If these entities do
not comply, it is recommended to shut them down until they do comply. American Fork



City was spared a citation and fines due to their quick action regarding the issue.
Suggested that pictures and good documentation be kept not only to prosecute non-
compliance entities but also to protect the city and coalition member by proving they
have done all that is necessary to make sure the company is in compliance. 

EPA will be attending the region 8 Expo training. 

A residence disposal flyer to distribute will be created and sent out. 

The next scheduled meeting will be Thursday, August 25, 2011, 10 A.M at the Public Works Building. 

Meeting Adjourned 


